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YEAR 10 STUDEN TS    

HIGH SCHOOL MUSICAL! 
The 

newslet

ter IN THIS ISSUE 

Mr. Scott-Evans writes: 

A complete rest? 

Another year comes to an end! 
Thank you students, parents, 
staff and governors. Thanks also 
to all the friends of the school 
who read this newsletter 
regularly, remember us in your 
prayers and volunteer in school 
whenever we need you!  

I cannot fathom how we have 
made it to the end of another 
year! The time flies! Next year, we 
will finally be a fully established 
11-18 school! We opened in 2012 
with 123 students. We will start 
next year with over 1000! It has 
been a wonderful journey. It has 
been hard work and without the 
holidays to look forward to and 
enjoy, I would not have made it!  

And now here we are again at 
another summer holiday.  

I have been reading about the 
dangers of the six-week break in 
terms of the effect it can have on 
ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ ÐÒÏÇÒÅÓs. Having seen 
such a fantastic level of academic 
performance this year, it is of 
great concern to me that any of 
this could be lost during the 
summer holiday! According to 
research, many students go 
backwards in reading and 
mathematics and need to spend a 
month or more catching back up 
again in September. See this 
report from 2015 for more details: 

https://www.oxfordlearning.com/
summer-learning-loss-statistics/  

I have been advising the students 
on this during our Collective 
Worship times this week. I have 
spoken to them about how best 
to use the blessed summer break. 
My advice is that every student 
needs time off! Two weeks of  
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The budding entrepreneurs in Year 8 
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                                                                        Page 5  

Friends of Becket Keys 
The fundraising continues with a 
fabulous Golf Day. 
                                                                        Page 6-7  
World Challenge 
A group of Year 11 students have 
travelled to Tanzania  this year. 
                                                                        Page 8 

                         
High School Musical 
Amazing shows from our talented 
students. Well done to all involved! 
                                                                       Page 9-10 
 

https://www.oxfordlearning.com/summer-learning-loss-statistics/
https://www.oxfordlearning.com/summer-learning-loss-statistics/


BECKET KEYS CHURCH OF ENGLAND SCHOOL 20TH JULY 2018                                                                                         Volume VI ɀ Issue XXXVII 
 

Page 2 of 13 
 

ȣȣ#ontd. from page 1 

 
complete rest is definitely 
required! They should also take 
every weekend off, every evening 
off and really relax and re-charge! 
Then, depending on their age and 
stage, they need to think about 
how best to use the rest of the 
time. Reading four or five books 
seems like a crucial bit of advice 
for everyone. Using learning apps 
on their phones and i-pads can be 
a fun and easy way to practise 
Spanish, Mandarin and 
mathematics ɀ all of which can 
easily be lost if there is not a daily 
opportunity to use the skills they 
have learned. Older students will 
have work set by their teachers 
that will be crucial in getting 
them ready for the mocks, which 
will be upon us before we know it 
in the Autumn. Some students 
are starting new courses and have 
bridging work to do. Others are in 
the middle of coursework ɀ they 
need to use the summer holiday 
to break the back of it or they will 
be regretting it for a long time. 

I prefer working in the mornings, 
so I recommended it to the 
students by explaining ȰÇÅÔ ÉÔ 
done and then enjoy the 
remainder of the day knowing 
you have achieved something 
ÐÏÓÉÔÉÖÅȢȱ 

I was struck by this article from a 
head teacher in another school 
who suggested that students 
should not be given access to 
their mobile phones until they 
had completed seven positive 
things.  

https://www.thetimes.co.uk/articl
e/top-heads-summer-sos-make-
your-children-do-seven-tasks-a-
day-before-going-online-
0jcwkvmx0 

I have given a reminder about the 
Head 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒȭÓ #ÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅ ÔÏ 9ÅÁÒ 
7 (Stage 2) and Year 8 (Stage 3) 
which should also help keep them 
busy and active. I will attach 
copies of these to the newsletter.  

Whatever you are doing this 
holiday, I pray that you have a 
joyful and restful time. Stay safe 
ÁÎÄ ×ÅÌÌȦ ) ÁÍ ÔÁËÉÎÇ Á ×ÅÅËȭÓ 
break to Majorca with my family 
ÁÎÄ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÉÎÇ ÍÙ ÍÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ έΦth 
bÉÒÔÈÄÁÙȢ )Æ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇȡ 
Ȱ(ÁÐÐÙ "ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ -ÕÍȦȱ 

God bless and see you all in 
September!  

(Or August for Year 11 results and 
Sixth Form enrolment!) 

Mr Scott-Evans 
Headteacher 

 

! 3ÕÍÍÅÒ "ÌÅÓÓÉÎÇ 
&ÏÒ /ÕÒ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 
#ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ 
&ÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ ÆÉÎÁÌ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
ÁÃÁÄÅÍÉÃ ÙÅÁÒȟ ) ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔ ) ×ÏÕÌÄ 
ÓÈÁÒÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÓÁÉÄ ÂÙ 
ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÁÆÆ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȢ )Ô 
ÁÓËÓ ÆÏÒ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÆÁÖÏÕÒȟ ÐÒÏÔÅÃÔÉÏÎ 
ÁÎÄ ÇÕÉÄÁÎÃÅ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÈÏÌÉÄÁÙÓȢ 
-ÁÙ ÙÏÕÒ ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÕÍÍÅÒ 
ÂÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÌÅÓÓȟ ÌÉËÅ ÇÒÁÉÎÓ ÏÆ ÓÁÎÄȟ 
ÁÎÄ ×ÈÅÎ ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅÓ ÃÏÍÅ ÏÕÒ 
×ÁÙȟ ÍÁÙ ×Å ÒÅÓÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÏÌÉÎÇ 
ÓÈÁÄÅ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÃÅȟ ÓÌÏ× 
ÄÏ×Î ÏÕÒ ÒÅÓÔÌÅÓÓ ÈÅÁÒÔÓ ÁÎÄȟ ÁÓ 
ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȟ ÂÅ ÆÉÌÌÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ 
ÈÏÐÅȢ 

 

$ÅÁÒ 'ÏÄȟ  

7Å ÐÕÔ ÏÕÒÓÅÌÖÅÓ ÉÎÔÏ 9ÏÕÒ 
ÈÁÎÄÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÁÙ ÔÈÁÔ 9ÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ 
ÂÌÅÓÓ ÕÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÕÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ 
ÔÈÅ ×ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌ ÍÏÎÔÈÓ ÏÆ 
ÓÕÍÍÅÒȢ  

-ÁÙ ×Å ÁÌÌ ÈÅÌÐ ÍÁËÅ ÏÕÒ ÈÏÍÅÓ 
Á ÐÌÁÃÅ ÏÆ ÒÅÌÁØÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÊÏÙȟ ÌÏÖÅȟ 
ÐÅÁÃÅ ÁÎÄ ÓÁÆÅÔÙȢ  

-ÁÙ ×Å ÂÅ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÕÓ ÁÎÄ 
ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÁÔÅȟ ÎÏÔ ÔÈÉÎËÉÎÇ ÏÎÌÙ 
ÁÂÏÕÔ ÏÕÒÓÅÌÖÅÓȟ ÂÕÔ ÈÅÌÐÉÎÇ 
ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ÅÎÊÏÙ ÔÈÅ ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ ÏÆ 
ÓÕÍÍÅÒÔÉÍÅȢ  

-ÁÙ ×Å ×ÁÌË ×ÉÔÈ 'ÏÄ ÔÈÉÓ 
ÓÕÍÍÅÒȟ ÉÎ ×ÈÁÔÅÖÅÒ ×Å ÄÏ ÁÎÄ 
×ÈÅÒÅÖÅÒ ×Å ÇÏȢ 

-ÁÙ ×Å ÔÁÌË ÔÏ 'ÏÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÕÍÍÅÒȟ 
ÅÖÅÒÙ ÄÁÙ ÁÎÄ ÉÎ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÓÉÔÕÁÔÉÏÎȢ  

7Å ÁÓË ÔÈÉÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ *ÅÓÕÓ #ÈÒÉÓÔȟ 
ÏÕÒ ,ÏÒÄȢ  

!ÍÅÎȢ 
-ÒÓȢ 3ÈÁÒÐ 

$ÅÐÕÔÙ (ÅÁÄÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ 
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Year 8 have been extremely busy 
this week raising money for the 
playground appeal. Each class 
was given a loan from Friends of 
Becket Keys that they could use 
to raise funds. The forms all came 
up with different ideas and 
collectively the year group raised 
over £1200! A fantastic result! 
 

8PP 
Our form did a lot of things 
through break, lunch and after 
schoolȢ 7Å ÏÒÇÁÎÉÓÅÄ Á Ȭ3ÎÁÃË 
3ÈÁÃËȭ ÁÔ break for one day and 
we sold out straight away! At 
lunchtime PP were also washing 
cars, which was really fun for 
everyone as most people doing it 
got wet! 

After school we sold lucozades 
and cans of coke and these were 
very popular as again we sold out! 
Overall we all had a lot of fun and 
raised a total profit of £305.18! 

 
Leo Comer & Michael Battrum 

8AC 
During the enterprise week we 
thought it would be a good idea 
to sell refreshments during the 
interval of the school production 
High School Musical. We decided 
as a form that this would be a 
good idea especially as our form 
tutor Miss Abdilla was involved. 
Charlie Seaward also organised a 
raffle for some beautiful ties 
which helped raise over half the 
total for the form.  
Profit: £395.95! 

Joe  Manderson 
 & Charlie Seaward 

8EW 
As a class we came up with the 
idea that we could make a variety 
of milkshakes to sell to the 
students at Becket Keys. We were 
inspired by Yaya in the High 
Street who sell loads of 
milkshakes. 
 
We had a variety of flavours 
including Oreo, Milky Bar, Galaxy 
and Strawberries & Cream. Over 
the course of four days our 
ȬÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓȭ ×ÁÓ ÏÖÅÒÌÏÁded with 
customers! The prices were £2.50 
for one and £4.00 for two. We 
were very pleased with the 
outcome and made sure that we 
were available to the students at 
break and lunchtime so that 
everyone had a chance to 
purchase one. 8EW worked very 
hard to please every customer 
and keep everything clean. It was 
great to see everyone working 
together to raise money and have 
some fun along the way. 

Total profit: £149.38 
 

Mllie Selwyn 

8FS 
The initial idea from our form was 

to sell birdhouses made by Mr 
Bunyan and we started this by 
taking orders from parents at 
Sports Day. 
We then had some additional 
ideas that we put into action, 
which included a raffle for a 
Pandors voucher, a cash prize 
draw and a v-bucks raffle. 
In order to do this we had to learn 
the basics of being an 
entrepreneur so we could make a 
good profit as a form. 
Overall I think it was a good 
experience as it gave us a feel for 
what it is like to work for a 
business against competing 
forms. 
Total profit: £196.60 
 

Rosie Double 
 

8HS 
The enterprise idea from our form 
was to sell snacks and drinks at 
lunchtime and after school. We 
considered many ideas but 
thought that this one would be 

Year 8 ɀ Enterprise Week 
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the best taking into consideration 
the costs involved and how 
successful we would be. 
 
We were not very successful at 
the start, however, we 
persevered and raised more than 
our target at the end of the sale. 
We all had an amazing 
experience and had the 
opportunity to learn new things 
and skills that we can use in the 
future. 
Total Profit: £45.154 
 

Yasmin Garner, Melita Kupryte 
Sharon Ayomikyn & 

AuroraBould 

8WW 
As a form, we had lots of fun and 
worked hard to run the sweet 
tombola. Our goal was to raise 
the most money we possibly 
could. We knew that all young 
people adore sweets and so we 
set up a sweet tombola in 
Sawyers Hall Lane so that we 
could also get children from the 
primary schools involved. Suzzeth 
also made some donuts and 
toasties which we sold. We would 
not have been able to raise this 
money if it were not for 
everyoneȭs hard work and effort. 
We had many ideas and we 
discussed them, but we wanted 
an idea that would make a good 
profit. We loved all the kids 
running towards us with their 
bright smiles to take part in our 
sweet tombola. This was a great 
experience for us. 
Total Profit: £74.07 
 

Lohita Malarselvan 

 

As well as all the enterprise 
events the whole year also 
organised a cake & bake sale as 
part of their enrichment 
activities. They made Rocky Road 
and Fifteens and sold them on 
Friday by the Merrymeade 
entrance and the school gates. All 
the ingredients were funded and 
we made £43.75 profit. 

 

GRAND TOTAL FOR THE WEEK:  
£1,166.33!!! 

Charities Week 

The whole school took part in the events for Charities week. A non-
school uniform day, cake sales, games and karaoke were a few of the 
events held in order to raise funds for MIND Brentwood and Oxfam.  

Money is still being collected and counted but we have raised over 
£2,300! Well done to Mrs Ahlner and the charities committee for all their 
efforts and thanks to all those who supported the events. 
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Year 10 food students completed 
a mock three hour practical exam, 
which will emulate the three hour 
practical exam they complete in 
Year 11 for a non-exam 
assessment. Mrs Norman and 
Miss Horley were delighted with 
the attitude of the students and 
the dishes that they produced.   
 

  

Food Department ɀ Year 10 
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Last week 12 teams came 
together to take part in our very 
first Golf Day, which was hosted 
by Warley Park Golf Club and was 
a huge success.  The day was 
planned to be relaxed and casual, 
without the formalities 
sometimes associated with such 
events.   

 

After indulging in a bacon roll or 
two for breakfast, the players 
picked up their score cards and 
goody bags from Kevin Smith, 
Director of Golf at Warley Park, 
who outlined the rules and format 
for the day.  Play was run on a 
stableford format with the added 
bonus of a separate yellow ball 
competition.  Each team were 
presented with a yellow ball 
which was played by one of the 
team members on each hole, 
with their score being counted 
separately. The team with the 
lowest yellow score would win a 
ÂÏÎÕÓ ÐÒÉÚÅȟ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÔÈÅ ÔÅÁÍȭÓ 

standard score would determine 
the tournament winner.   

The golf got underway in perfect 
conditions on the par 71 course.  
Play flowed smoothly throughout 
and saw flashes of excellence 
from the golfers with a diverse 
range of skills.   There were a few 
competitions placed around the 
course. On the 10th hole, Oliver 
York won the longest drive with a 
fantastic 340 yard effort, to scoop 
a bottle of Veuve Clicquot 
champagne.  On the 3rd, 8th and 
14th holes Paul Carey, Oliver York 
and Gerry Lynch saw their 
approach shots nestle very close 
to the flagstick ɀ their shots well 
×ÏÒÔÈÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ȰÎÅÁÒÅÓÔ ÔÈÅ ÐÉÎȱ 
prizes.  There was a Yearȭs 
Corporate Membership at Warley 
Park up for grabs for anyone who 
ÓÕÃÃÅÅÄÅÄ ÉÎ ÓÃÏÒÉÎÇ Á Ȱ(ÏÌÅ ÉÎ 
/ÎÅȱ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ Χήth, however 
nobody managed to achieve this.     

 

With the final scores coming in, it 
was clear the battle for the 
winning team was going to be 
very close with two teams 
finishing on 92 points.  The 
winning margin was calculated by 
the best score over the back nine 
holes.  Team 7ÅȭÒÅ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ (ÏÍÅ 
were crowned winners with   

Jefferson Tonge, Sam McIlwain, 
Gerry Lynch and Oliver York 
playing their part in the fantastic 
team victory.  Second place 
winners were Dave Doyle, Alan 
Clark, John Paul Sweeney & Larry 
Gasard from ENJ Scaffolding 
Team 3, who were just 3 points 
adrift. Winners of the Bonus 
Yellow Ball Competition were 
James Bearryman, David Kruse, 
Alan Dantes and Richard Harrison 
from the 3Ô 4ÈÏÍÁÓȭ $ÁÄÓ Team. 

  

After lunch the presentation and 
prize giving was hosted by Kevin 
Smith and Alison Butler, where 
ÔÈÅ ÏÖÅÒÁÌÌ ×ÉÎÎÅÒÓȭ ÐÒÉÚÅ ×ÁÓ 
handed to Gerry lynch with a 
fantastic score of 43, along with 
other team and individual prizes.  
A raffle was also held and we are 
grateful to the host of brilliant 
raffle prizes donated by Warley 
Park Golf Club, Liquorice 
Shenfield, Waitrose Billericay and 
some very generous parents from 
the school.      

 

Friends of Becket Keys ɀ Golf Day 


